
 
 
 
 
 

May 4, 2000 
 
 
 
M E M O R A N D U M NO. 04-00 
 
 
 
 
TO:  DISTRICT DIRECTORS OF OPERATIONS 
 
FROM: Bill Albaugh, Highway Operations Director 
 
COPIES: Freddie Simmons, Greg Xanders, Charles Goodman, Archie Montgomery, 
  District Construction Engineers, Area Construction Engineers 
 
SUBJECT: STATE ARBITRATION BOARD 
 
 
In order to streamline the process, the Department has arranged with the State Arbitration 
Board for all correspondence and forms to go from the Board directly to the appropriate 
District Director of Operations.  Beginning on July 1, 2000, the Board will begin doing 
this.  Chapter 4, Section 8 of the CPAM, in addition to the procedures of the Board itself 
(available at http://www.dot.state.fl.us/Construction/Arbitration/arbitrat.htm), fully 
describe the process.   
 
If you need further information, please call John Shriner at suncom 994-4150. 
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